
PUBLIC NOTICE

The National Infrastructure Development Company Limited (NIDCO) and the Ministry of Works and Transport (MOWT) are advising the
general public (motorists/residents/pedestrians) of a temporary closure of the Sam Boucaud Extension Road, Santa Cruz during the
period 19th August, 2024 to 16th April, 2025.

This temporary closure is necessary to facilitate works associated with the reconstruction of the bridge located at the intersection of
Saddle Road and Sam Boucaud Extension Road. Traffic on the Saddle Road in both directions remains unchanged. Motorists are advised
however, that the following alternative routes will be in effect for vehicles using the Sam Boucaud Extension Road.

ALTERNATIVE ROUTES

ACCESS TO SAM BOUCAUD ROAD AND ENVIRONS

FROM SADDLE ROAD EAST
Motorists who wish to access Sam Boucaud Road and Environs from the eastern side should proceed through Money Street and
Stollmeyer Street onto Sam Boucaud Road.

FROM SADDLE ROAD WEST
Motorists who wish to access Sam Boucaud Road and Environs from the western side should proceed through Sam Boucaud Trace onto
Sam Boucaud Road.

LOCAL TRAFFIC
Motorists and residents whose final destination lies within the temporarily closed section of Sam Boucaud Extension Road will be allowed
to proceed to access their final destination.
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Motorists are also advised to:
• Proceed with caution and drive at a reduced speed on approaching the work zone.
• Observe all temporary directional signage provided on the approaches to the site.
• Comply with instructions issued by police officers on site to facilitate a safe and 

orderly flow of traffic.
• Be aware of heavy equipment entering and exiting the site.

All precautions are being taken by the MOWT, NIDCO and its Contractor to guarantee 
that proper Health, Safety and Environmental Standards are maintained. 

We thank you for your continued cooperation and regret any inconvenience caused.
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